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August 13, 2018 

Mayor and Council 
City of Victoria 
1 Centennial Square 
Victoria, BC V8W 1P6 

Dear Mayor Helps and Council, 

Re: Victoria Housing Reserve Fund Application: 2558 Quadra Street, Victoria, BC 

We are pleased to submit the attached application form and accompanying documents to the Victoria 

Housing Reserve Fund for a proposed 40-unit affordable rental redevelopment project at 2558 Quadra 

Street. 

Founded in 1956, Greater Victoria Housing Society (GVHS) is a non-profit charitable organization 

dedicated to providing affordable rental housing.  For over 60 years GVHS has provided homes to low to 

moderate-income seniors, families, working singles, and adults with disabilities. GVHS owns and 

operates 17 properties and 726 units of affordable housing.  GVHS currently owns and manages 427 

units of seniors and family housing in Victoria and has been a member of the Victoria community for 

over 60 years. 

2558 Quadra Street, known as Forest Heights, is a 3-storey 19-unit apartment building owned and 

operated by the Greater Victoria Housing Society (GVHS). The building has been in operation well past 

its effective life. The site is under utilized and a recent feasibility study conducted by a local architect 

indicates that the property can support a building more than twice its size. Situated directly within the 

rapidly growing Quadra Village, it is in a prime location for additional affordable housing. The property is 

located close to shopping, employment, and recreational facilities. 

GVHS has taken the decision to redevelop the property to a mixed-use 5-storey 40-unit affordable rental 

building with 1 ground floor commercial space to house the future GVHS offices. The existing tenants 

will be provided with full assistance according to GVHS and City of Victoria Policies. 

The units will be geared to house seniors, working adults, adults with disabilities, and small families. All 

units will be affordable. Rents will be set to at or below HILs for 2018. Additional grants and funding will 

assist in maintaining long term affordable rents.  
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The building will be designed and constructed using Passive House methodologies and be built to a 

minimum of Step 3 of the BC Energy Step Code for Part 3 buildings. 10% of the units will be fully built to 

CSA wheelchair accessibility design standards. The proposed development meets and exceeds the OCP 

and Neighbourhood Plan. A Development Permit with variances will only be required for FAR (1.4 to 2.5) 

and Height (4 to 5 storeys). We are exceeding the off-street parking requirements for vehicles and 

bicycles as required by the newly adopted Zoning Bylaw 2018. 

Financing is currently being sought from BC Housing and CMHC Feasibility study and pre-construction 

funds have been secured through Vancity at a low-interest rate loan. 

We are excited about the opportunity to develop 40 new units of affordable housing in the City of 

Victoria. With the help of the Victoria Housing Reserve Fund by providing $10,000 per studio (20) and 

one-bedroom (16) units, and $20,000 per 2-bedroom (4) units ($440,000 total), we will be able to 

ensure the long-term affordability and financial viability of the project. This contribution will allow GVHS 

to lower rents on the units by almost 10%.  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Yours truly, 

 

 

 
 
Kaye Melliship 

Executive Director 

 












